MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING 

OF THE MAGMA FLOOD CONTROL DISTRICT

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 13, 2013 
The Magma Flood Control District called a Special Meeting on February 13, 2013, at 4:23 p.m. at the Florence Unified School District - Anthem K-8 Band Room, 2700 N. Anthem Way, Florence, Arizona. The Meeting was properly posted within the boundaries of the District.  The Meeting was properly posted within the boundaries of the District and a phone number of 1-800-920-7487 was provided for individuals residing within and without the District to appear telephonically for the meeting. The Special Meeting was called to order by President Vinson Dobson.  Present at the Special Meeting were President Vinson Dobson, Director Ty LeSueur, Director Wayne Dames and Assistant Board Secretary Larry Pfeiffer. Also present were General Manager Kent Pace and Stephen R. Cooper, District Attorney.  
No member of the public was present.  Appearing telephonically was Kevin Harris in - house Counsel for FNF Construction.
Given there were no public attendees at the meeting, the Welcome and Introductions 

were dispensed with.  

The next item of business was approval of the Minutes of December 4, 2012.  A motion
was made by Ty LeSueur and was seconded by Wayne Dames.  Thereafter the Minutes 
were approved unanimously.

The next item of business was a possible Executive Session to seek legal advice. The 

Board Members did not request an Executive Session.

The next item of business was consideration of legal action seeking declaratory relief concerning the contract between the District and FNF Construction. General Manager Pace informed the Board of the continuing difficulties of construction and the performance of the contractor FNF Construction, Inc. He further noted we have now reached an impasse with FNF  as to the construction contract. District Attorney gave a brief overview of the proposed declaratory relief complaint.  Thereafter a motion was made by Wayne Dames and seconded by Ty LeSueur to authorize the law firm of Lake & Cobb to initiate a declaratory relief action in the Pinal County Superior Court. There being no further discussion the motion was approved unanimously.


The next item of business was a Call to the Public. There were no public speakers. 
There being no further business the Special Meeting was adjourned at 4:33 p.m.      
            DATED this ____ day of February, 2013.                   

____________________________________

STEPHEN R. COOPER 
District Attorney
